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Love Oban champions Destination Oban at the VisitScotland Expo 2015  
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On Wednesday 22nd and Thursday 23rd April Bid 4Oban attended the international VisitScotland Tourism Exhibition at the Aberdeen Conference and Exhibition Centre.  This was a first for BID and for all of our businesses.

Our Objectives for the exhibition were to have a clear focus on Oban and to market the town and our levy payers as ‘DESTINATION’ OBAN via our LOVE OBAN BRAND, thereby increasing future footfall and spend in the town and telling people of the many and varied attractions, sights and opportunities within and around the town.
Over the two days we had over 60 appointments, both pre-arranged and walk ups, and took details of a further33 people/companies interested in our town and area.  These appointments and contacts highlighted the global interest in Oban and the desire for information. 

We met and talked to companies from UK & Northern Ireland (21), United States (11), Germany (7), Canada, Russia &Spain (3), as well as representatives from Ireland, China, Sweden, Denmark, France, Hong Kong, Japan, Netherlands and Thailand.



[image: image3.jpg]



As is to be expected at a tourism based exhibition, most of the enquiries were tourism based and ranged from existing companies who visit the town, to companies new to the town and the West Coast of Scotland.  We had meaningful meetings with tour operators dealing with cruise ships, large coach operators, small bespoke minibus tours as well as those working with car groups, groups arriving by public transport, walking and cycling groups to single visitors.

We discussed everything from accommodation, food and drink, retail, transportation, etc. as well as general tours with attractions, to specific themed – Heritage – History – Religion – Walking – golf - train journeys – waterbased etc. trips, and all left our stand with our pre-prepared information packs and business details and links for our levy payers.

As well as this we met Malcolm Roughead Chief executive of VisitScotland who asked us for an appointment and had a long discussion with him, and we met representatives from other companies/organisations that could potentially bring revenue to both Bid and the town for specific projects i.e. Interface – Sponsored by Scottish Government , HIE and Scottish Funding Council
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Whilst there, we were alongside long established local authorities, companies and areas and I would say that we more than held our own. The stand looked professional, bright and eye catching, and we hardly had time to draw breath during the two days.

Some of our levy payers who were also represented through their own groups, acknowledged the importance of us being there as well as a few potential investors in the town.

We are now currently sifting through all of the paperwork for follow up actions, and all of the contacts that we now have will be contacted to keep the town at the forefront of their plans wherever possible.
 
This has proven to a be  well thought out and well prepared  initiative from Bids, taking our Love Oban brand to an International platform has proven to be a great success and one in which we should see tangible rewards for the town following in the future.
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